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The Homelessness Partnering Strategy (HPS) is a unique community-based program aimed at preventing and reducing homelessness by providing direct support and funding to 61 designated communities across Canada. The HPS took effect April 1, 2007, with annual funding of $134.8 million for two years. In September 2008, the Federal Government committed to investing more than $1.9 billion in housing and homelessness programs over five years, until March 2014. This includes a renewal of the HPS until March 2014.

As of April 9, 2012, a total of 1,815 approved projects totalling over $643 million were funded under the HPS to prevent and reduce homelessness in Canada.
The HPS provides structures and supports that help people who are homeless or at risk of homelessness achieve self-sufficiency and full participation in society. This model seeks to address homelessness by working in partnership with the provinces and territories, other federal departments, as well as with communities and the private and not-for-profit sectors.
The availability of safe, stable housing and related supports is an important element in addressing homelessness and helping individuals who are homeless achieve greater self-sufficiency and a better quality of life. The Government’s investments are creating jobs, stimulating local economies and improving the quality of life for many Canadians.

By working with all our partners, we will maximize results to make a lasting difference in the lives of vulnerable Canadians. The HPS provides the support that our community partners are seeking.

The HPS uses a housing-first approach, recognizing that the first step is to provide individuals with transitional and supportive housing. 

For more information on the HPS and the seven funding streams, visit: www.hrsdc.gc.ca/homelessness.
Neighbourhoods Alive! is a long-term, community-based social and economic strategy to support and encourage community-driven revitalization efforts in neighbourhoods in Winnipeg and rural communities.  The provincial government has supported NA! programs in Thompson, Brandon, Flin Flon, The Pas, Selkirk, Dauphin, Portage la Prairie and designated communities throughout Winnipeg.

Community Places helps non-profit organizations to improve the quality of living within their communities. The program provides funding support for the upgrading, construction or acquisition of sustainable buildings and other facilities that provide lasting, long-term benefits to community residents.
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In Winnipeg, housing programs are funded by Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation, Manitoba Housing, and the City of Winnipeg. Homelessness programming is funded through the Government of Canada’s Homelessness Partnering Strategy. The three levels of government, Canada, Manitoba and the City of Winnipeg, work collaboratively in a partnership called the Winnipeg Housing and Homelessness Initiative (WHHI).  
From 2000 to 2012, the WHHI partners committed almost $185 million to repair, rehabilitate or construct over 8,400 housing units, assisting those who are homeless or at risk of homelessness.









